

AREA 1 FORUM

Monday, 5 June 2006

6.30 p.m.

Kirk Merrington Village and
Community Centre

AGENDA and REPORTS

AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES

2. MINUTES

To confirm as a correct record the Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd April 2006.
(Pages 3 - 8)

3. POLICE REPORT INCLUDING ROAD SAFETY

A representative of Spennymoor Police will attend the meeting to give a report on crime statistics and initiatives in the area and road safety.

4. COUNTY DURHAM AND DARLINGTON ACUTE HOSPITALS NHS TRUST

Arrangements have been made for John Saxby, Chief Executive, County Durham and Darlington Acute Hospitals NHS Trust to attend the meeting to respond to the concerns expressed at the April meeting of the Forum.

5. SEDGEFIELD PRIMARY CARE TRUST

A representative of Sedgefield Primary Care Trust will attend the meeting to give an update on local health matters and performance figures.

6. SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH LOCAL AREA IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME

Report of Head of Strategy And Regeneration.

7. QUESTIONS

The Chairman will take questions from the floor.

8. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

Monday 4th September 2006
Monday 23rd October 2006
Monday 11th December 2006
Monday 12th February 2007
Monday 2nd April 2007

9. ANY OTHER ITEMS WHICH THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT

To consider any other business which, with the consent of the Chairman, may be submitted. Representatives are respectfully requested to give the Chief Executive Officer notice of items to be raised under this heading no later than 12 noon on the Friday preceding the meeting in order that consultation may take place with the Chairman who will determine whether the item will be accepted.

N. Vaulks
Chief Executive Officer

Council Offices
SPENNYMOOR
25th May 2006

ACCESS TO INFORMATION

Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection in relation to this Agenda and associated papers should contact Mrs. Gillian Garrigan, Spennymoor 816166 Ext 4240

Distribution List

Sedgefield Borough Council

Councillor J. M. Khan (Chairman)
Councillor A. Smith (Vice-Chairman) and

Councillors Mrs. A. M. Armstrong, Mrs. B. Graham, A. Gray
M. T. B Jones, B.M. Ord, G.W. Scott, Mrs. C. Sproat, K. Thompson and W. Waters

Spennymoor Town Council

Councillors Miss. S.L. Armstrong and Mrs. M. Smith

Durham County Council

Councillors E. Foster and N.C. Foster

Tudhoe Grange Comprehensive School Council

S. McEwan, Ian Geldard and Nicholas Wood

Spennymoor Comprehensive School Council

J. Palmer and P. Lenagh

Spennymoor Police

Inspector A. Green

Sedgefield Primary Care Trust

Mrs. M. Fordham and Mrs. G. Wills

Tudhoe Community Centre

J. Smith

New Life Community Church

R. Gibson

CAVOS

G. Fortune

Community Network

Anne Frizell

Spennymoor Pub Watch

C. Fletcher

Spennymoor Chamber of Trade

J. Welsh

Neighbourhood Watch Co-Ordinators

R. Campion & Mrs. E. Croft

The Oaks Residents Association

S. Bright

St. Pauls Gardens Residents Association

D. Pattison

Eden Residents Association

Mrs. C. Bell

MARG

Ms. T. Pollard

Greenways Residents Association

A. Lamb

B. Lamb

P. Lawton

OTHERS

Mr. B. Argyle

Mrs. M. Bower

Mrs. Brown

Mr. S. Case

Mr. D. Gordon

Mrs. M. Khan-Willis

Mrs. E. Maddison

Mr. P. Moore

Mrs. A. Mumford

Mr. K. Pritchard

Mr. J. Redman

Mrs. A. Robinson

Mr. F. Ryder

Mrs. J. Slater

Mrs. A. Stapleton

Mr. R. Stewart

Mr. A. Williams

Item 2

SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL AREA 1 FORUM

Tudhoe
Community Centre

Monday,
3 April 2006

Time: 6.30 p.m.

- Present:**
- | | | |
|---------------------------------|---|--|
| Councillor J.M. Khan (Chairman) | – | Sedgefield Borough Council and |
| Councillor Mrs. A.M. Armstrong | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor Mrs. B. Graham | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor A. Gray | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor B.M. Ord | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor Mrs. C. Sproat | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor K. Thompson | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Acting Inspector I. Rodgers | - | Durham Constabulary |
| Councillor N.C. Foster | - | Durham County Council |
| S. Gibson | - | DISC |
| W. Dobson | - | DISC |
| C. Bell | - | Eden Residents |
| N. Freeman | - | Eden Residents |
| P. Freeman | - | Eden Residents |
| G. Darkes | - | Greenways Residents Association |
| A. Lamb | - | Greenways Residents Association |
| B. Lamb | - | Greenways Residents Association |
| R. Stewart | - | MARG |
| M. Chappell | - | PPI Forum |
| R. Hassoon | - | PPI Forum |
| A. Learmonth | - | Sedgefield PCT |
| G. Wills | - | Sedgefield PCT |
| Councillor Mrs.E. Maddison | - | Elected Member – Spennymoor
Ward, Spennymoor Town Council |
| C. Darkes | - | Greenways Resident |
| E. Hodgson | - | Local Resident |
| I. Jamieson | - | Local Resident |
| F. Ryder | - | Local Resident |
| G. Alwal | - | Member of public |
- Apologies:**
- | | | |
|--------------------------|---|----------------------------|
| Councillor M.T.B. Jones | - | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor G.W. Scott | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor A. Smith | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor W. Waters | – | Sedgefield Borough Council |
| Councillor Mrs. M. Smith | – | Spennymoor Town Council |
| Mrs. M. Fordham | – | Sedgefield PCT |

AF(1)32/05 MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on the 13th February 2006 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

AF(1)33/05

POLICE REPORT (LOCAL ISSUES AND ROAD SAFETY)

Acting Inspector I. Rodgers was present at the meeting to give details of crime figures for the area.

The reported crime figures for February 2006 were as follows:

Total Crime	127
Burglary : Dwelling	8
Burglary : Other	11
Vehicle Crime	17
Criminal Damage	31
Violent Crime	26
Theft	41

The overall detection rate as a percentage was 26.8%.

With regard to dwellinghouse burglaries, the Forum was again advised not to leave any keys in the vicinity of the front door as implements were being pushed through letterboxes to retrieve the keys.

In the past three weeks, three churches had been burgled and a charity box had been stolen from a hairdressers. An arrest had been made in connection with the crimes. Reference was also made to the recent spate of shed burglaries.

It was anticipated that the number of incidents of vehicle crime would increase for March. Members of the Forum were again instructed not to leave mobile phones and satellite navigation systems where they could be seen in unattended vehicles.

Specific reference was made to a Streetsafe Initiative, which was to be held in the St. Pauls area in May in connection with Sedgefield Borough Council and to a beat surgery to be held in connection with the Fire and Rescue Service in the foyer of Asda, Spennymoor on 12th April 2006. The surgery would focus on vehicle crime and members of the Crime Prevention Team would be present to advise on the measures could be taken to keep vehicles safe. Officers from the Fire and Rescue Service would also be in attendance to show what could happen to vehicles if stolen.

With regard to road safety, it was noted there had been eleven damage only and four minor injury accidents.

Concern was expressed regarding the number of large commercial vehicles parked on footpaths on Greenways Estate. It was reported that any specific complaints would be investigated.

Specific reference was made to the problem of vehicles speeding along Carr Lane. It was noted that a survey had been undertaken and it had been found that a number of motorists were exceeding the speed limit on

Carr Lane. The information had been forwarded to Durham Constabulary's Traffic Management Department.

A question was raised on whether any complaints had been received regarding vehicles crossing the by-pass when turning right on leaving Jewitts. Reference was also made to the number of horse riders using the road to Kirk Merrington and the need for warning signs for motorists.

The Forum's attention was drawn to the number of lorries travelling through Kirk Merrington that exceeded the 7.5 ton limit and the proposal for more signage to be erected. It was reported that Durham County Council, as Highway Authority, was responsible for the erection of road signs.

With regard to Special Constables, it was noted that since a Recruiting Officer had been employed there were now five Special Constables deployed in the Spennymoor area. It was also noted that Durham Constabulary was looking to recruit a further thirty two PCSOs for the southern area.

AF(1)34/05 PATIENT AND PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT SEDGEBFIELD

Rosemary Hassoon and Margaret Chappell attended the meeting to give a presentation regarding public involvement in health services in Sedgfield Borough.

It was explained that the Patient and Public Involvement Forum had been set up to enable the general public to have a much greater input into decisions that affected their health and the health of their local communities. There were 572 Patient and Public Forums nationally representing each Primary Care Trust and NHS Trust in England. The Forums had powers and duties enshrined in law and consisted of local people who worked on a voluntary basis.

It was reported that PPI Forums had a number of roles, including obtaining the views of their local communities about health service and making recommendations and reports to the PCT to help improve services. The Forums had the right to visit or inspect any service managed or commissioned by the PCT providing a patient had raised a concern. The PCT was required to respond to recommendations by the Forum or requests for information within twenty working days.

The PPI Sedgfield had a good working relationship with Sedgfield PCT. The Forum met on a regular basis at the Pioneering Care Centre in Newton Aycliffe and held bi-monthly public meetings at various locations within Sedgfield Borough. Public meetings were advertised through the display of posters and the local press.

Details were outlined of some of the work that had been undertaken by the PPI Forum in Sedgfield.

DISC DRUG SERVICES

Shawna Gibson and Wayne Dobson attended the meeting to give a presentation on the above.

DISC Drug Services were a specialist agency, providing structured interventions for people with substance misuse problems. Programmes were delivered in Drug Treatment Centres and various settings within the community. All participants using the service would be eighteen years of age and over and have a substance misuse issue and a residency within the respective PCT area. There was an open referral policy. Referrals could be made directly to the treatment centres by telephone, fax and drop-in.

Clients were given the opportunity to move away from problem drug use and into healthier lifestyles through one to one key working, group work and workshops.

Specific reference was made to a client’s journey and the stages involved, which were

- Refer into the service
- Assessment of need
- Formation of Care Plan
- Intervention / Programme
- Review and monitor
- Improved social functioning
- Improved life and basic skills
- Increased personal independence
- Increased personal responsibility
- Exit Strategy

With regard to the formation of Care Plans, it was noted that they were designed to achieve a number of “quick wins” to encourage the clients to continue through the Programme.

From April 2005 to March 2006 there had been 131 referrals across Sedgefield Borough.

Ferryhill	22
Newton Aycliffe	43
Sildon	19
Spennymoor	29
Sedgefield	1
Trimdon	9
Kirk Merrington	1
Chilton	7

It was reported that the success of DISC Drug Services’ work was in measured by the service users themselves reflecting on their progress and by the workers evaluating the progress of their clients.

Members of the Forum asked if they could be provided with statistics on the number of positive outcomes and the various organisations DISC worked with, including those specifically dealing with young people under the age of eighteen.

Specific reference was made to the various databases that DISC fed into. It was noted that information was shared with the Police, particularly in relation to what drugs were available in specific areas.

AF(1)36/05

SEDGEFIELD PRIMARY CARE TRUST

Dr. Alison Learmonth and Gloria Wills attended the meeting to give an update on local health matters.

It was reported that the Health Care Commission had undertaken a Health Improvement Review on Substance Misuse and its findings should be published shortly.

Members of the Forum proposed that when the report was available, a further discussion could be held regarding the drug misuse and services within in the Borough.

With regard to the future PCT configuration in County Durham, it was reported that the consultation exercise had finished on 22nd March and the outcome would be known in April. It was noted that Sedgefield PCT was currently working with other PCTs in the County to prepare a Local Delivery Plan.

With regard to dental services, it was reported that all the dental practices within Sedgefield Borough had signed up to provide personal dental services under the NHS.

It was also noted that the North East Ambulance Service had agreed to provide additional emergency cover from Fishburn, Bishop Auckland and Darlington Ambulance Stations. The Trust was, however, still lobbying, for a rapid response vehicle to be located within the Borough.

With regard to the development of a new health centre for Spennymoor, it was noted that a surveyor had been appointed and discussions were taking place with the Council regarding suitable sites.

Members of the Forum expressed concern regarding recent press reports on the number of staff, including nurses to be made redundant by County Durham and Darlington Acute Hospital Trust and they requested that a representative from the Trust be invited to a future meeting to discuss the issue. It was agreed that a letter would be sent to the Trust.

With regard to 'bird flu' and its potential to ignite a flu pandemic, it was explained that work was being undertaken by the PCT to ensure that all GP practices had contingency plans in place and there were plans to ensure that information was disseminated to the public.

AF(1)37/05 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Noted that the date of the next meeting was to be agreed at the Annual Meeting of Council on 19th May 2006.

ACCESS TO INFORMATION

Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection, etc., in relation to these Minutes and associated papers should contact Mrs. Gillian Garrigan Spennymoor 816166 Ext 4240 ggarrigan@sedgefield.gov.uk

Item 6

AREA 1 FORUM

5th June 2006

Report of the Head of Strategy and Regeneration

Sedgefield Borough Local Area Improvement Programme

Information Report

Introduction

This report highlights the Local Improvement Programme (LIP) and the potential for funding in the Area Forum 1 locality.

Programme Background

The Local Improvement Programme forms part of the Housing Land Capital Receipts Programme, which was approved by Cabinet in June 2005. In total, £3.8 million has been allocated over 3 years to 2008 / 09 for the Local Improvement Programme across the Borough to tackle the issues facing the borough as outlined in the community strategy. This will be achieved by a range of interventions including creating new resources and supporting community engagement in the regeneration of the Borough.

Local communities and partner Town and Parish Councils can submit project proposals at any time. These are appraised and scored and then discussed at the Area Forum meeting. The Area Forum role is key in providing a view as to the priority of the project within their area. The project is then tabled at the Management Team of the council and then Cabinet, who will assess the project and decide which projects are supported.

Criteria

Projects eligible for support through the Local Improvement Programme would need to demonstrate that the project meets the following key criteria:

- Conformity to the newly created Department for Communities and Local Government (formerly the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister) Regeneration criteria which states;
'the carrying out of works or activities on any land where the land or a building on the land is vacant, unused, underused, ineffectively used, contaminated or derelict; and the works or activities carried out in order to secure that the land or the building will be brought into effective use'
- Clear linkages to the delivery of the Council's Community Strategy and its key aims and planned outcomes.

Projects are also expected to meet the following secondary criteria:

- The project should have carried out appropriate levels of community consultation. A clear need for the project must have been identified.
- The project should have specific measurable benefits.
- The project should have considered how any recurrent or revenue funding implications will be managed.
- Value for money should clearly be demonstrated, to include any match funding from other grant sources as well as accessing a minimum of 3 quotes regarding the proposals of work.
- Where the applicant is a Town or Parish Council, there should be a financial contribution of at least one third of the total costs of the project, to ensure that the resources made available are addressing local priorities as well as those of the council.

Allocation for Area 1, Spennymoor

To date, no applications have been received from the Area 1 locality and therefore the full amounts highlighted below are available.

Forum allocation (Net)			
2006/ 07	2007 / 8	2008 /09	Total
£278,700	£278,700	£278,600	£836,000

Applicants should be aware that the allocation available is for the whole area forum locality therefore we do not anticipate funding projects to a high value.

It is however, important to note that there is no pressure to spend allocated budgets within any financial year. Unspent money will be rolled forward and protected for that forum area.

Further Details

Further details on the Local Improvement Programme are available from the Strategy and Regeneration section, Sedgefield Borough Council:

Nicola Woodgate
Community Project Development Officer
Strategy and Regeneration
Sedgefield Borough Council

Tel: 01388 816166 ext 4685
Email: nwoodgate@sedgefield.gov.uk

Recommendation from the Strategy and Regeneration Section:

It is recommended that the report is noted and any interested groups contact the Community Project Development officer to discuss initial project ideas.

This page is intentionally left blank